Secretary to the Friends of Whitchurch Road Cemetery

26th September 2018

€ 5 €,

Dear Town Councillors and the Royal British Legion,

I am writing to invite you, if possible to contribute towards a new park bench seating which we are hoping to erect at the Whitchurch Road Cemetery.

At our last meeting held on Monday 24th September 2018, it was suggested that it would be good for us to commemorate the centenary of the First World War with suitable metal seating. Approximate cost £675 + VAT + cost of a base.

As you are aware we are privileged to have many war graves within the cemetery and it would be very fitting for the town to contribute towards this commemoration.

Many thanks in anticipation of your consideration.

David Boddy

THE ECKFORD SWEET PEA SOCIETY OF WEM

Mrs. P.E. O'Hagan,
Town Clerk and Treasurer,
Wem Town Council,
Edinburgh House,
New Street, WEM.
SY4 5DB.

8th October, 2018.

Dear Mrs. O'Hagan,

63 C.

At our last meeting a decision was reached that our Society would no longer continue in its present form and as Wem Town Council has always been so generous and supportive I was asked to tell you before it became public knowledge.

Like many other organisations we have tried for some years now to get younger people interested but to no avail. We have decided that next years show will be our last, we will continue to exist as The Eckford Sweet Pea Society but in a different way. We will promote the old fashioned Eckford Sweet Pea developed in Wem at every opportunity, possibly with exhibitions, stalls etc. and will also continue to stage large scale displays at events such as Arley each year.

We are now looking at ways in which we can still continue with some kind of membership society/club with perhaps an annual newsletter etc. but this will not be finalised until possibly after next years show.

On behalf of all our Officers, Committee, supporters and helpers I would once again thank you for all your help in the past and hope to see some of you at our final show next year.

Yours sincerely.

Wyllis Turner

Chairman

Dear sirs,

please Find enclosed a copy of my ideas and suggestions

sent to Edward Towers (For Wenn, Salep)

Regards

F.A.O. Edward Towers

- / pay phone opposite fire station out of action.

 essential for emergency calls should mobile network

 go down.
- if permission from Grown to OSB Board White Horse and paint exterior.
- if One way system to stay in place when southern bridge re-opened. Traffic flow seems better.
- v/replacement signal box
 —too many near misses. Not to trust compulors in Cardiff.
- 1/ bridge over (Footbridge)
- i/ Mens shed & Brewey site unit 28.
- ii/ Community woodland
- ii/ Level Crossing inadequate management, Network Pail
 Ref 180918-200 476 Bobby
- 6/ HIGHWAYS. Tree management Lowe Hill Road
- / save our bank.
- I can we keep feature lamp posts on Lowe Hill Road.
- i/ One way brashic reversed Leek St/Chapel St
- "il/ Curbs between fire station and Maunols garage







Mrs Penny O'Hagan Edinburgh House New Street Wem Shropshire SY4 5DB

Dear Mrs Penny O'Hagan,

Re. Superfast Broadband for Wem Town Council

In partnership with Connecting Shropshire, we're extending our broadband network to reach even more communities.

As you may already be aware, we operate a superfast rural broadband network in your area – bringing speeds of up to 30Mbps to hard-to-reach places in Shropshire.

We would like to make the Airband team available to speak at Wem Town Council meetings. Our friendly professionals would be happy to attend any suitable meetings.

We can also arrange community meetings in any village where there is interest in getting residents and businesses connected to our network, or where people would like a project update or Q&A session.

Airband's key focus is on creating stronger and more connected communities, so we're also keen to get the word out about our free installations for community hubs. We have installed several free wi-fi systems into church halls, community centres and local meeting places across our UK network – most recently at the Village Hall in Caynham, near Ludlow.

Our offer is open to any village covered by the Airband network and we hope that the Wem Town Council will help us identify suitable candidates. To check coverage, please visit our website at airband.co.uk/coverage, or alternatively get in touch with us on the details below.



If we can be of any help or you are interested in us attending your Wem Town Council Meeting, please get in touch, we would love to hear from you.

With many thanks and kind regards,

SILLOU

Simon Britton Marketing Manager Airband Community Internet Ltd Tel. 01905 676 121 Email: marketing@airband.co.uk

Airband Community Internet Ltd County House, St. Mary's Street, Worcester WR1 1HB Tel. 01905 676 121

SALC AGM 9 November 2018

5:30 pm, New Bucks Head Stadium, Wellington, TF1 2TU

17:00 Registration and refreshments AGENDA 17:30 Chairman's welcome 17:35 John Campion, Police and Crime Commissioner and Ch Supt Kevin Purcell—Policing in Shropshire, Telford and Wrekin 18:20 1) Apologie 2) Declarations of interest Minutes of 2017 AGM held on 23 February 2018 (Attached) 4) Pr**∉**sentations **Long Standing Clerks** Jan Snell Award To Elect Honorary Officers **Election of President Election of Vice Presidents** To Appoint the Auditor for 2018-19 To Adopt the Annual Report and Audited Accounts (Attached) To Set Annual Subscription Fee Current Admin Fee £60 (£50—under 1000 electorate) Current Per Elector up to 3500 £0.325 Current Per Elector over 3500 £0.015 2019/20 Executive Committee Recommendation:-Admin Fee—NO CHANGE Per Elector up to 3500 £0.33 Per Elector over 3500 £0.015 NOTE: This does not include NALC fee of 6.99p Review of the Constitution (Report of the Executive attached) 10) Motions for Debate 18:50

11) President's closing remarks